State of Idaho
DEPARTMENT OF INSURANCE

C.L. “BUTCH” OTTER 700 West State Street, 3rd Floor WILLIAM W. DEAL
Governor P.O. Box 83720 Director
Boise, Idaho 83720-0043
Phone (208)334-4250
FAX # (208)334-4398

BULLETIN NO. 08-06

DATE.: June 23, 2008
TO: All Authorized Insurers
FROM: W.W. Deal, Director

SUBJECT: Statistical Reports Required of Insurers Using the 2001 CSO Preferred
Class Structure Table

The purpose of this Bulletin is to notify insurers of the Director’s decision to waive the
mortality experience reporting requirements for year 2007 for all insurers using the 2001
CSO Preferred Class Structure Table.

Subsection 012.03 of Idaho Department of Insurance Administrative Rule 79, IDAPA
18.01.79), Recognition of Preferred Mortality Tables for Use in Determining Minimum
Reserve Liabilities, requires every authorized insurer using the 2001 CSO Preferred Class
Structure Table to annually file with the Director, the NAIC, or with a statistical agent
acceptable to the Director, statistical reports showing mortality and such other
information as the Director may deem necessary or expedient for the administration of
this rule.

Subsection 012.03 of Rule 79 gives the Director the discretion to exempt companies from
the statistical report filing requirement. Pursuant to that authority, the Director is
exempting all companies using the 2001 CSO Preferred Class Structure Table from filing
the statistical reports required under IDAPA 18.01.79.012.03 for reporting year 2007.
Unless a company receives a specific request from the Department, companies using the
2001 CSO Preferred Class Structure Table should not file the statistical reports for 2007.

If you have questions regarding this bulletin, contact Martha H. Smith at 208/334-4315 or
Martha.Hopper@doi.idaho.gov.
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